
PROCUREMENT OF CRANE BODY 
FOR PUBLIC WORKS WATER 
DISTRIBUTION
February 6, 2024RS-24-020



Background

 New chassis received and ready for crane body
 Obtained two of four solicited quotes for:

 $119,537.60 from Silsbee Ford with six-week delivery
 $126,850.00 from Caldwell Country Chevrolet with ten-

month delivery
 Grapevine Dodge – no quote received
 Rush Trucks – no quote received
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Procurement Information

 Staff recommends purchase from Silsbee Ford 
 Silsbee Ford is part of The Interlocal Purchasing 

System (TIPS) Cooperative
 Total cost of new crane body is $119,537.60

 Budget available for crane body $79,390
 Additional funding required in mid-year budget amendment 

of $40,148 from CIP contingency
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Water & Sewer Currently Using
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 Unit 566 is undersized
 16 years old with 171,000 miles
 $74,587 repair & maintenance cost thus far
 Replacement chassis was ordered December 2021 (FY 

2022)



New Crane Truck
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Recommendation

Staff recommends City Council authorize the purchase of the 
crane body for the Public Works Water Distribution Division 
from Silsbee Ford in the amount of $119,537.60, and that 
the City Manager or designee be authorized to execute any 
and all change orders as permitted by state and local law
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